
 

 

 
 
July 1, 2020 
 
Re: Notice of Reinstatement of the Coastal Protection Fund Fee 
 
Dear Taxpayer: 
 
The General Land Office has certified that the Coastal Protection Fund has fallen below 
the minimum balance allowed by law. Therefore, by law, the Coastal Protection Fee has 
been reinstated effective Aug. 1, 2020. Official notice will be published in the Texas 
Register on July 10, 2020. Crude oil transferred through a marine terminal on or after 
Aug. 1, 2020, is subject to the 1.333 cents per barrel fee. 
 
Your August return (Form 66-100) is due on Sept. 30, 2020. Please note that you must 
file a return for each month even if no money is due. Collection of the Coastal Protection 
Fee will be suspended again if the fund reaches the maximum balance allowed by law. 
You will be notified if the fee is suspended. 
 
If you have any questions, please call toll free 800-252-1384. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Teresa G. Bostick 
Director, Tax Policy Division 
 
 
 
 
 
 


